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Meeting Minutes
February 2, 2012
I. Meeting opened @ 7:30pm with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity prayer.

II. The Twelve Traditions and Twelve Concepts were read.

III. Administrative Body Reports
A. Attendance 
Chairperson:  John M.



Vice- chairperson:  Marty C. 
Secretary:  Robin V.



Treasurer:  Gina B. 
Co-Treasurer: Alexis B.



RCM: Dan H.

Policy and Procedure: Mike B. 

B. Chairperson Comments 

1. Welcomed all to the February, 2012 ASC meeting
2. Welcomed new GSRs and asked them to introduce themselves to the body,

3. Alerted them to the GSR orientation held prior to the ASC meeting each month and instructed them to ask questions at any time during the meeting.

C. Secretary Report – Robin V.
1. Previous month’s minutes were reviewed and accepted by the body. 
a. Read a brief summary of NAWS News highlights including websites available for information concerning the CAR and CAT, Service System Proposal draft, and member survey form. (available at NA.org).
2. Body was reminded and encouraged to refer to the Open Arms website for current and archived minutes as needed. 

3. Secretary email =  secretary@openarmsarea.com
4. Questions or copies of all documents can be requested verbally or by email. 
D. Treasurer report – Gina B 
1. Written report was presented and distributed. (see attached)
2. Treasurer submitted resignation.

3. Report was accepted by the body.

4. Discussions concerning her resignation were asked by the body. 

a. Treasurer explained her decision to resign due to the circumstances surrounding money lost and her feeling responsible for the Area bank account. Stated the Administrative Body was not willing to allow transfer of funds from the Open Arms bank account to the E&A bank account to make sure that checks written by the E&A sub-committee would be covered.
b. Discussion concerning who would be responsible for the E&A bank account and the money that was lost ensued. E&A Chairperson explained how the money was lost (see E&A report).
E. Regional Committee Member report – Dan H.  Alt. RCM – Jannette 
1. See attached
2. RCM gave his contact telephone number to the body to allow for requests of further information, 845-313-0028
3. Distributed World Board Motions Tally Sheet to the GSRs in attendance. Copies are available upon request. 
F. Policy & Procedure – Mike 
1. Met on the third Saturday in January with two members in attendance: Chairperson and Secretary.
2. Previous month’s minutes were read and accepted.
3. Updated policy was reviewed and accepted.
4. Sub-committee could use support as attendance is dwindling.
IV. Sub-committee reports 
A. Entertainment and Activities –Chairperson – Tom W 
1.  January 14, 2012, Snow Tubing at Thomas Bull Park in Montgomery went well with 64 people in attendance. We received a donation of $91.00 for area.

2. Treasurer report – Bowling Event held on 1/22/12

Money collected


$702.00

Purchased 11 lanes


  550.00

Minus Newcomer – 3


    45.00

Purchased extra pizza


    32.00

Printing costs – fliers


      5.00

Waitress gratuity


    10.00
Total profit



  $60.00
3.  I need to report that at the event my wallet was lost of the hill while tubing. The wallet was found and turned in to a staff member, who returned it to me at the end of the night, however, $280.00 had been removed from the wallet. This is why we had less of a donation to the area. The treasurer was absent from the event due to serious illness, therefore, the cash box was not present at the event. 

4. Next Event - Dance – Old School and New School date February 24th – fliers and tickets available.

5. Discussion concerning the repayment of the money and who should be (or should not be) responsible for the money. E&A Chairperson stated that he was not able to pay back the lost money due to his personal financial situation. A motion was written and submitted to the Chairperson concerning this issue (see motions).

6. He stated further that he was aware that there was enough money in the account to cover the check written to the park for the event (which was not conveyed to the treasurer when he reported the money missing) and that the money lost was all profit from the event.

B. Helpline – Barry T., Co-Chairperson, Acting Chairperson 
1. Is up and running 

2. We are in need of support

C. Hospitals and Institutions – Mark M., chairperson 
1. Met on the second Tuesday in January with 12 members in attendance. 
2. We currently have 12 presentations.

3. We conducted a presentation in conjunction with Public Information on 1/23/12 at the Sponsor’s Corner (Riverside House) in Port Jervis. They are inviting us to conduct another meeting on Tuesday, Thursday, or Saturday. This will be discussed at our next meeting.
4. Turned in receipts for the amount totaling $25.00 for travel expenses to the RSC.

D. Literature - James T.

                     1.   Literature sales 1/5/12 
   $924.00
2. Literature order for Jan.
   $873.40   
3. All specialty items (Bi-plate & Tri-plate medallions, etc) must be ordered in 

      advance as it would not be prudent to carry them. We have developed a new 

      order form for specialty items.
4.   Order forms are now available on the area web site – can be downloaded and 

printed. 
E.   Meeting List –-Glenn D. – absent, Pam M. - reporting                
1.   Copies of the meeting list were made available 

2.   Removed the Wednesday and Saturday meetings held in Greenwood Lake
  which were closed. 
3.   Corrected Saturday Morning Awakenings from a women’s topic meeting.

4.   Submitted invoice for printing costs to the treasurer.

5.   Email changes to meetinglist@openarmsarea.com
F. Public Information – Laura V., Chairperson 
1. We had on presentation last month in Goshen, Sponsor’s Corner.
2. Upcoming poster drive with the Dept. of Parks in Middletown
3. Regional P.I. meeting will change dates to the 3rd Monday of each month @ 7:00 pm. We will use Skype as a tool to draw more support. Next meeting 2/20/12
4. Manhattan P.I. is on the move with some great ideas.

5. Gave financial report; turned in receipts and unused monies to the treasurer. Did not request money for the upcoming month.

6. Requested support/help in organizing a service workshop.

7. Member asked for an update on the canvas purchased for outdoor events. Chairperson stated they had decided to keep it for the time being as long as there is help setting up as needed. 

G.   Speaker Exchange/Outreach/Homebound – Kevin B. Chairperson – absent. Gina B.- 

  reporting
1.  Verbal report only – no written report submitted.

2. Stated that Chairperson was at home recuperating from a recent surgery and should be in attendance in March. 
3. Chairperson has received an updated attendance list of all GSRs and will begin attending some meetings that have not been in attendance for several months as soon as he is able. 
H. Web site – Ron T.  
1. This past month we gave the web site a facelift. We added some links that are better accessible to the user. A link was added for the literature sub-committee to allow for downloading and printing of their forms
2. The ASC minutes and policy have been posted and are now accessible. 
3. Meeting list was uploaded and changes made. 
4. A link and email address has been added for the meeting list sub-committee to allow for changes to the meeting list to be emailed directly to the chairperson.
5. Links to all web sites in our tri-state area have also been added.
6. Contacted Glenn and Chris from Region and researched the option of using the Basic Meeting List Toolbox (BMLT) for our meeting list changes and postings. The BMLT is a complete, super-powerful NA meeting list system. It is free, professional-grade and easy to install. It uses Google Maps, clean printing, easy localization and customization, high security,  very efficient and clean code, the ability to have multiple administrators and Service Bodies involved, and a very east-to-edit centralized database system that allows Service Bodies like Regions to provide a meeting list that can be used by Areas. It has a huge laundry list of features. If anyone wants to read up on it for their curiosity go to www.magshare.org/blob/ basically what it does it allows us to edit our meeting list and keep it up to date with NAWS, GNYR, etc. 
V. Ad Hoc Committee reports

A. Regional Exploration – Billy K.

1. First meeting will be held on February 10, 2012 and every second Friday @ 6:30 pm at St. Andrew’s Church in Beacon. 
B. CAR Education – Ralph L.

1. One meeting was held over the past month with three members in attendance. 

2. Fortunately we will be able to share a workshop with the Lower Hudson Valley on Saturday March, 3, 2012. The location is to be determined. 

3. GNYR is also holdings a learning day at the Regional office on February 26, 2012. All are welcome to attend.

4. We need to set up a method to distribute group voting sheets in our area.

5. Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 2/8/12 @ 6:00 pm in Beacon

6. More information is available – Ralph 845-214-2210

VI. Old Business

A.  Open commitments
1. Treasurer- Verbal motion was submitted to suspend nominations for this position until the following month – there were no nominations for this position, therefore the motion was not seconded.

   B   Tabled Motions 

1. none
VII. New Business

A. Tenth Concept Grievance/Redress

1. Secretary addressed the body concerning issues she has been experiencing during her term in service. Secretary stated that there have been ongoing problems with the ASC Chairperson concerning changes to the secretarial report. Secretary stated that she has attempted to resolve these issues with the Chairperson with no resolution. Stated she felt that she had no other choice but to bring this issue to the floor.  

2. Discussion continued with many questions from the body wanting to know who the member in question was and requested clarification pertaining to the issues stated. 
a. Gina B. – resigned treasurer addressed the body and explained her experiences with the member in question. She stated that she has also experienced difficulties with this particular member and feels that she should not have had to be addressed in such a manner.

b. Dan H. – REM also spoke of how he has been addressed concerning matters pertaining to his position by this same member. 

c. Mike B – P&P Chairperson addressed the body and gave his opinion on the issues at hand. He stated he felt that it was unfair that the ASC Chairperson was singled out and believes that entire Administrative Body played a part in creating these issues, and we all need to work hard at working together. He stated that he believes that the intentions of the Administrative Body including the Chairperson are guided by our spiritual principles and that our passion for this program comes out in different ways.
d. John M. – ASC Chairperson addressed the body stating that he is the member in question and asked to step away from the Chairperson position for the remainder of the meeting to allow for his defense. This was accepted by the body. Marty C. – co-chairperson assumed the position as chairperson.
e. John was asked whether he wanted to address the body at that time but refused. Later in the meeting he did make a statement concerning the accusations against him. He was reminded by a member to keep within the spiritual principles of the fellowship during his redress. The secretary was unable to give a thorough report of what was said, therefore, John submitted a statement to the secretary through email on 2/10/12, giving his recall of the statement he made during the meeting. (please see attached).
B. Motions  Q = 25
1.   Policy Change – That any chairperson of any committee must have sole 

     responsibility and accountability for any and all funds that are handled within 

    that committee, and have a means of repaying money that is lost for any reason. 

    Intent: to hold chairpersons of committees accountable for returning all funds 

    belonging to NA.  Author: Marsha K. – GSR  Second: Hassina B. - GSR      

2. Policy Change – In the event of an emergency, described as a loss of money; lack of supporting funds, the treasurer and chairperson in agreement will have the ability to transfer only needed funds which will be reimbursed as soon as possible. All transfers must be disclosed in the treasurer’s report.  Intent: To be in agreement with the third concept – leaders being able to lead.  Author: Liana R. – GSR   Second: Nettie H. – GSR  Result: back to groups 
3. Financial – To have accountability for funds that was lost on the Snow Tubing Event and time line as to when funds will be returned to the area.  Intent: accountability for the return of funds.  Author: Marsha K – GSR  Second: Jazman  Result: back to groups
C. Elections

1.   Co-secretary – Diane P. was nominated by Alexis B. for this position. She accepted the nomination and answered all required questions satisfactorily. Result: passed unanimous vote.
VIII. Group Reports – Verbal motion to waive group reports was stated and passed. 
The following is developed through submitted reports. 
A. All noon meetings located in Goshen  GSR: Barbara T. – reporting  Celebrations: John – 11 yrs  Donation: $94.00

B. 3-7-11 in Montgomery  GSR: Pam M.  Celebrations: Bill D. – 23 yrs  
Donation: $7.00 
C. A New Way of Life  GSR: Nettie H. (new)  Celebrations: Al – 3 yrs, Nettie – 19 yrs, Vannis – 22 yrs  Donation: $53.41  

D. Back from the Grave  GSR: Stefan D.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $37.00
E. Bridge to Recovery  GSR: Suzanne P.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $15.00

F. Change or Die  GSR: Billy K. Celebrations:  Steve – 3 yrs Donation: $71.00  
G. Clean & Crazy  GSR: Sandra C. Celebrations: Asiha M. – 25 yrs Donation: $53.00  
H. Hope Without Dope  GSR: Gennifer M. (new)  Celebrations: none Donation: $15.00 
I. Innervisions  GSR: Laura S.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $0.00 

J. It Works: How & Why  GSR: Jasmine J.  Celebrations: Jasmine - 6 yrs   Donation:  $10.00
K. Just for Today - Friday  GSR Ray S. (new)  Celebrations: Paul – 21 yrs, Lizzette – 7 yrs, Frank – 3 yrs.  Donation: $74.00  Meeting moved to Drew Methodist Church, 49 Sussex St, Port Jervis

L. Keep Coming Back  GSR: Charlene N.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $0.00
M. Keys to Success  GSR: ?  Barry T. – reporting  Celebrations: none  Donation: $50.00

N. Kick It  GSR: Jack H.  Celebrations:  none  Donation: $17.14  
O. Kickin’ It Live (Gut Level)  GSR: Brendan F. Celebrations: Flavio – 1 yrs, Iona – 11 yrs, Nichole – 3 yrs Donation: $0.00  
P. Last Chance  GSR: none Ralph L. reporting  Celebrations: none  Donation: $0.00  Group attendance  is very low in need of trusted servants and attendees.
Q. Life After Death  GSR: Ryan K.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $10.00 Group has low attendance, needs support
R. Living Miracles  GSR: Marsha K. Celebrations: none  Donation: $10.00
S. Mid-day Break  GSR: Flavio  Celebrations: none  Donation: $10.00 Needs support.
T. Miracle of Change  GSR: Roy H.  Celebrations: Debbie – 22 yrs Donation: $0.00

U. Reach Out  GSR: Jaclyn E.  Celebrations: none  Donation: #10.00 

V. Recovery by the River  GSR: James B. Celebrations: Barry T – 10 yrs  Donation: $62.00  
W. Reflections  GSR: ??  Celebrations: Wanda – 25 yrs, Charles – 15 yrs  Donation: $0.00

X. Saturday Night Fever  GSR: Jimmy K Celebrations: none  Donation: $36.21
Y. Saturday Night Live GSR: Jennifer M.   Celebrations: Glenn – 15 yrs
      Donation: $5.00 
Z. Some Are Sicker Than Others  GSR: Barry T. – reporting  Celebrations: none  Donation: $0.00

AA. Star Tuesday  GSR: Dave C.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $0.00  Dan H. – RCM will be attending Speaker Jam, April 21, 2012 10 am – 6 pm to discuss the CAR report
AB. Stay N’ Alive  GSR: Steve  Celebrations: none  Donation: $0.00

AC. Steps in the Right Direction  GSR: Damaris C. (new)  Celebrations: none  Donation: $0.00 Group needs support

AD. Steps on Sunday  GSR: Liana R. (new)  Celebrations: Sarah – 1 yr  Donation: $2.00  Group is in need of more experienced members with working knowledge of the steps

AE. Steps to Life  GSR: Alexis B.  Celebrations: Jeff M  – 26 yrs, Billy G. – 22 yrs Donation: $19.00 
AF. The Joy is in the Journey  GSR:  JoEllen A.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $19.63 Elected new trusted servants 
AG. Time for a Change  GSR: Hassina B.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $0.00

AH. Up Front  GSR: Ray L.  Celebrations: none   Donation: $50.15 Attendance is low – needs support Meeting extended time to 1.5 hours. Super Bowl Sunday meeting will be held in another room.
AI. Wednesday Night Newcomers  GSR: Howard R.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $3.00

AJ.   Woman to Woman GSR: None – Hassina reporting  Celebrations: none Donation: $.00  needs support
AK. Youth in Recovery  GSR: Nancy M.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $40.00  Need support 

IX. Meeting Closed 10:15 pm

In loving service,

Robin V.

February 2, 2012

To all GSRs, Sub-committee chairs, Members and the Executive Body of the Open Arms Area:

It is with great regret that I write this letter to inform you that I am resigning as Area Treasurer, effective immediately.  I have served this fellowship for over 20 years, and have never felt my spiritual principles either as questioned or comprised as I do today by serving in this position. Due to the actions of the Executive Body, including numerous emails filled with verbal abuse that I have endured over the last few months, I feel that I have been left with no other options. 

I have never once resigned a commitment I made to this fellowship without having served to its completion, and I regret having to do this now and blemish an otherwise unspotted service resume. However, I have requested the Executive Body to meet numerous times to iron out issues and that has never occurred. I have witnessed harassment of other committee members, most notably the Secretary, and I truly find these actions unacceptable and not within the spirit of service, commitment or dedication.  

It is sad and beyond comprehension that those are who willing to step up and serve would have to feel this way or have to accept this kind of treatment from fellow addicts. My spirit cannot afford to be put in a position where my core NA values are asked to be compromised. I truly feel I have given my all to this commitment, and I leave you with a treasury that is balanced and accurate. I hope that one day in the future this Area will be open to allowing me to serve again when there is different leadership in Open Arms. I submit my final treasury report below.

In loving service, 

Gina Bradshaw.

Treasury Report  February 2,2012

Total Group donations






$831.45

Literature Sales collected




+

$950.00

Total Deposited January 2012





$1781.45

Plus Balance to spend from December 




$2039.39

Prudent Reserve





+

$4000.00

Total in Bank  before checks
(includes reserve)



$7820.84

Checks written in January 2012

Check #1045 Mike Balles – policy committee fund



$50.00

Check#1046 Glenn Davis copies of meeting lists



$75.00

Check#1047 Byrnes Messaging 2 months 




$57.33

Check#1048 GNYRSO – literature inv#8728



$732.00

Check#1049 GNYRSO- H&I inv#8666




$280.90

Check#1050Grace Baptist Church- 3 months area rent


$150.00

Check#1051 GNYRSO 1yr insurance pymt for groups


$1152.00

Check#1052 GNYRSC Region Donation




$374.61

Total amount of checks written





$2871.84

Total balance to Spend in February 




$949.00

PI owes receipts for check #1043 $200

Group Donations

Men on point







$67.70

Steps to Life







$53.00

Addicts r us







$60.00

Midday break







$50.00

3-7-11 Montgomery






$13.00

Wednesday Night Newcomers




$27.20

Change or Die 






$61.00

Saturday Night Live 






$50.00

Time for a change






$ 5.00

Women to Women






$ 5.00

Kicking it live gut level 





$10.00

Keep coming back 






$30.00

Living Miracles






$10.00

Youth in recovery 






$32.00

Area Basket







$12.00

Gratitude in motion






$15.00

Bridge to recovery






$15.00

Kick it








$19.00

Saturday night fever






$25.00

Clean and crazy






$42.00

Back from the grave 






$19.25

Inner visions







$88.35

It works how and why






$28.05

Reach out







$10.00

Joy is in the Journey






$19.15

Step in the right direction





$26.15

Some are sicker than others





$5.60

Life after death






$15.00

Turn it over







$18.00

                     Total donations






$831.45


                 For the record, I have tried to refrain from any comment on this matter as the treasurer had informed me of her intention to resign and I would like to try to prevent this matter from growing any larger than it already has. However at this point it appears that I stand accused and I cannot sit silently and hear all these accusations without comment.

                 First, On the financial matter at hand, I would like to remind everyone that at no time were we ever in danger of ”bouncing any check” as the E&A chair informed the committee that same night, that there was more than twice the amount needed in the E&A account at the time. Had this been an actual emergency, Myself and the Vice-Chair would have contacted a quorum of GSR’s and gotten the necessary guidance and authority to responsibly handle the business of this area. I do not believe the trusted servants that the treasurer contacted that night had the authority to spend the groups money, even if it were necessary. I would also like to state that I asked the Vice Chair, Marty by telephone,  to handle the issue as I was in an NA meeting at the Nassau convention at the time all of this took place. On my return from the convention, I was told of the treasurers intentions to resign. 

        I think that all of the people contacted for their conscience that night acted responsibly, intelligently and with a respect for the Open Arms Area funds that they would have treated their own money. 

      On the issue of the “Verbal Abuse” or “Harrassment” which is accused in the treasurers letter to the body. This is a huge dramatization and distortion of the truth.  I will state that several times during the past six months, there were heated emails exchanged between the several of the committee members regarding the presentation and delivery of our meeting minutes to the groups and personal anonymity when using the internet for Open Arms Area mail.  I believe it was no more than a debate.  At this point we have agreed that neither of us was as spiritual as we could have been. I met the secretary at her homegroup and apologized if my shortness had offended her and as far as I knew, the issue with the minutes was resolved and we had agreed to move forward. Why it was brought back up as part of the Treasurers resignation, I will leave you to all come to your own conclusions. When dealing with daily issues,  I would rather not be rude, but I will not just let problems or issues go without addressing them, Straight up and person to person. Not behind the back gossip or by threatening to step down constantly if we don’t get our way. 

        I would also like to state that when we all stepped up to this years service commitments, we felt that there was much work to do and that our body was in need of much “repair”, trying to put behind us the dis-unity over the convention money and several other serious issues. I feel that the groups of this area deserve minutes, complete with financial information that are presentable at a business meeting. 

        The issues over the contents of our minutes has been resolved and those of you who download them from our website will see those changes.

      We have more groups attending, contributing and participating than we have had in a very long time if ever before. Just about all of the commitments are filled and our policies have been updated and are addressing new issues each month. Events and Activities is working to bring our area a different event each month.  There are some wonderful new opportunities for us and I believe we should all just do our commitments to the best of our ability, and recover, a day at a time.

       Finally, I would like to say that I regret that the situation involving the treasurer had to end this way, But, It is time for us to focus our attention on moving forward with the spiritual principles of NA as our guide.

In Gods Peace……John M

